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          Head Teachers Welcome 
 

Dear Parent/Carers  
 
As the summer term approaches, we would like to take this      
opportunity to update you on staffing. 
 
Now Miss Batsford is on maternity leave, Mrs Justin will be the 
permanent Y1 class teacher until the end of the school year. 
 
Miss Taylor will take over Reception full time and Miss Withers 
will be permanent in Nursery.  
 
Mrs Parkes (new SENDCo) has settled well into her role and is a 
Welsh House Farmer through and through. 
 
We say farewell to Miss Eades (Y1 TA) - who resigned in Spring 
Term with plans to take on new life challenges. 
 
Life really is a rollercoaster! Here is to the summer term being the 
best term ever for the pupils, staff and the community. 
 
Kind Regards 
Mrs Jay 
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Nursery 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

During this Term our topic in Nursery has been All          
Creatures Great and Small, with a focus around         

Minibeasts!  

Our story focus has been The Very Hungry Caterpillar 
which the children have loved learning all about. We made 
a giant caterpillar which the children could post the foods 

from the story.  

We have also been learning all about Spring and new life. 
We made beautiful blossom trees and looked at the life   

cycles of different animals, including a frog! 
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Our theme in Reception Class this term is ‘Growing and Changing’.  
The children have had lots of exciting and fun opportunities to learn about 

how things grow and change. They were able to see the hatching and           
development of our lovely little ducks and plant their own sunflower seed  in 

which they have seen begin to grow.  
We have been using our story map to help us learn the story of jack and the        

beanstalk and we also made our own beanstalk for the classroom.  
We also celebrated World Book Day, We had lots of fun dressing up as our       

favourite characters from our favourite books. We shared lots of stories and 
made our own bookmarks.  
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Year 1 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 1 have been very busy this half term. We have been working really hard learn-
ing our phonic sounds ready for the Year 1 phonic check in June. We had the Royal 

Ballet in for a session and really enjoyed learning how to move like a Ballerinas. We 
have loved our art sessions focusing on  the artist Emma Burleigh and exploring 

painting with water colour paints. In science we have enjoyed looking at different 
leaves. We also had lots of fun on World Book Day and Red Nose Day. 
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Year 2 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 
This half term the children have been learning the story of The Magic        

Porridge Pot and writing their own story about a magical object.  There were    
stories about magic frying pans, magic chocolate fountains, and even a   

magic cow. 
 

Our science topic has been all about minibeasts and their habitats. The     
children have written fact files about different invertebrates and have been 

on a minibeast hunt to find out where they prefer to live.  They will be       
designing their own bug hotel. 

 
Our history topic has been all about the changing face of nursing through 
the years. The children have learned about the lives of Mary Seacole and 

Edith Cavell. 
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Year 3 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The second half of the Spring term started with  a morning expe-
rience on the Stone Age which brought the topic alive for us.  We 
have also had a VR session on the Human Body which was our 
topic in Science.  We have learnt a lot of      interesting facts about 
our body including an  eyeball weighs about 28g. 
In Art we have been completing the project ’Cloth, Thread, Paint.’  
We painted a seascape image on our cloth and then used thread 
to    define things such as the waves or clouds or sun.  Our sewing 
skills have improved.  We have also enjoyed working on the lap-
tops  making a  branching database or completing TTRockstars.   
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Year 4 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

During the Spring term, Year 4 took part in a VR workshop where 
the children learnt about the different planets in the solar         

system. The children have also enjoyed taking part on a Lego    
Robotics workshop using their computing and building skills at 

the same time. In addition to this, Year 4  took part in an African 
dance workshop. Finally,  in class, the children  have really         

enjoyed their work in science on sound and in particular have    
enjoyed making an using a string telephone as well as studying 

still life in art.  
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Year 5 
 

 

Year 5 have been very busy this half term. 

• We have enjoyed our practical science lessons this term. In 
the photos you can see us investigating which substances   
dissolve in water. 

• In English, we have written our own portal story. 

• We have also enjoyed doing “en plein air” sketches which just 
means sketching your view while outside. Luckily the weather 
was beautiful that day as you can see from the picture! 

• In PSHE we have been discussing health and have learned 
about the recovery position. Maybe your child can show you 
how to do this at home! 
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Year 6 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

  Year 6 have been working really hard this half term to get 
ready for their tests in May.  It even included a mock SATs 

week—we are currently going through our tests to see how 
well we performed and to see where we need to revise 

some more. SATs begin 12th May! 

Enjoy our pictures of our LEGO Robotics afternoon!  
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Year RB 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

On a cold but sunny day in early March, RB class travelled to 
the city centre for our Geography Field Trip. We enjoyed us-
ing maps and compasses to help find out way around      
Centenary Square, and down to the canals. We were all par-
ticularly impressed by the numbers of trams travelling along 
Broad Street. The Library of Birmingham was another great 
source of interest. We have been very busy back in school 
too, writing our own stories in English —with a magical 
theme— and learning all about expressive painting in Art.       
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PE and Sport 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Its  been a very exciting spring term, we have had many exciting opportunities 
involving many competitions, fixtures and events. 
The Boys finished off the league with a very exciting 10-1 win which meant 
they finished  4th in their league which is a excellent achievement. The Girls have 
started the league with 2 wins from 2 games and currently sit top of the league. The 
under 10s team made it to the semi finals of the cup competition. 
Our Athletics team competed in the Birmingham Finals and finished 7th , they 
competed really well throughout the whole competition.  In school games 
competitions the students made it to the final of the PARA Athletics and made It to 
the semi finals of the boys football cup. 
Lots of exciting opportunities to come in the summer term! 
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Gold Book 
 
 

Head Teacher Choice - Billal Y6 & Lola -Leigh  YR  
 

Deputy choice - Maira Year 6 & William Year 2 
 

RB - Shane & Mahad 
 

Nursery- Lu'Shayn & Mabel  
 

Reception - Taqwa & Robyn  
 

Year 1 - Deborah & Denis  
 

Year 2 - Vera & William  
 

Year 3 - Ruotong & Sebastian 
 

Year 4 - Taliyah & Mohammed  
 

Year 5 - Lana & Bruno  
 

Year 6 -  Billal & Christine  
 

PE- Basiru  Y5  
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